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Next Meeting 
 

Marriot Hotel, Quincy, MA 
 

 

MAIN PROGRAM 
 

JOINT Meeting with PHCC 
UNFPA 13D and Integrated  

Plumbing System's Design 
 
 

SPEAKER 

 
Tom Keefe from Viega, LLC 

 

 

PROGRAM SCHEDULE 
 

Social Hour     5:00 – 6:00 

Dinner      6:00 – 6:45 

Chapter Business    6:45 – 7:00 

Speaker / Technical Session  7:00 – 8:30 
 

 

MENU 
Classic Caesar Salad & Tossed Garden Salad 

Steak Tips, Baked Scrod or Pasta Dish 

Seasonal Vegetable Risotto, Whipped Potatoes or  

Fresh Vegetables & Pastries 
 

 

MEETING RESERVATIONS
 

$20.00 ONLINE Reservation 
(Please use the electronic invitation sent to you) 

$35.00 W/O Reservation 

$25.00 Call in Reservation 

Please reserve by Friday, April 11, 2014 

Contact Cathy @ W.P. Haney,  

(508) 238 – 2030 
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       President’s Report 

 

 The meeting attendance in March at Lantana’s was excellent again so 

it appears that things are certainly improving and moving in the right direction.  Your Board has 

implemented many changes to a variety of aspects of our monthly meetings and it is obvious 

that these have made a difference.  We don’t always know which ones are working better than 

others, so keep giving us your feedback and please continue your support at our meetings, it is 

greatly appreciated. 

 The Zero Lead Tolerance topic in our industry as presented by Dann Holmes with the 

National Sanitation Foundation last month was received very well indeed.  It is apparent that 

this will be an ongoing educational experience for all of us.  The differences between NSF/ANSI 

61 and the current Federal Reduction of Lead in Drinking Water Act were discussed and clari-

fied to the best of our current knowledge, but expect some updates to this in the near future. 

 This month we have our joint meeting with the Greater Boston Plumbing, Heating and 

Cooling Contractor’s association (better known as the GB-PHCC) and the topic is “Integrated 

Plumbing and NFPA 13D System’s Design”.  This topic should prove to be rewarding for the 

Engineer, Industry Rep and Contractor alike.  The Massachusetts State Board of Examiners of 

Plumbers and Gas Fitters now allows for the sprinkler portion of combined NFPA 13D systems 

to be installed by a licensed Plumbing Contractor provided that it is integrated with the plumb-

ing system (i.e. domestic water), that the system is designed and sealed by a registered Profes-

sional Engineer (i.e. you the PE) and that the installation is in conformance with the specific 

Pipe and Fitting Manufacturer’s guidelines and certifications.  The topic will cover both the de-

sign aspects and installation requirements.  This will potentially mean a lot of work for our in-

dustry so please join us and take the opportunity to get out and socialize with our Contractor 

partners in the business.  This is always a well attended meeting, so register early when you 

receive your E-Mail Notice and get that on-line discount. 

 A reminder to all current members:  Knock Knock, Who’s There.  Seriously though, we 

are in a membership drive right now.  As I discuss each month, membership is about taking 

ownership.  If you haven’t renewed your membership, please do so as soon as possible.  

Please take the time to talk to your business associates and encourage them to join us.  If you 

are an industry Rep or Engineer, don’t just assume because someone else in the company 

(maybe the Boss) is a member that you are all set.  ASPE is about individual membership and 

personal growth.  Talk to me or John Callahan personally to discuss the benefits of membership 

as well as ideas on how to approach the subject to your peers and bring them into our fold.  

ASPE is a great fellowship rich in tradition and we all should be very proud to be a part of it. 

 Rich Dean, with tremendous help from Derek Sylvia, have stepped up and updated 

our website www.aspebostonchapter.org so please, log on and surf around.  Rich Dean and 

Patrick Haney continue to streamline our Monthly Meeting Broadcast system and meeting at-

tendance call in.  I continue to take suggestions at my personal e-mail kwl@eldaar-

craftdesign,com or via my cell phone (603) 490-0592.   

 We will continue to allot this space in our Newsletter open for our monthly 2014 

Chapter Meeting topic and location reminder, please mark your calendars with these dates and 

events.  Just a reminder, though, please continue to refer to the Newsletter as dates and loca-

tions are subject to change. 

 

Special Note:  the April Meeting will be held April 15, 2014 at the Marriott Hotel in Quincy MA: 

 

April 15, 2014 Joint Meeting with PHCC “Integrated Plumbing and NFPA 13D Sys-

tems” presented by Tom Keefe, of Viega LLC, to be held at the 

Quincy Marriott Hotel 

May 13, 2014 “Legionella and Pathogen Risk Reduction in Plumbing Systems” 

presented by Tim Keene, national consultant, to be held at the 

Chateau, Andover MA 

June 11th Social We will be having the June Social back at the Boston Winery in 

Dorchester MA. on Wednesday, June 11th 2014.  Spouses are 

Invited! 

September 9, 2014 Larry Johnston and the Board are working diligently on a conflu-

ence of Fall topics.  Please stay tuned… 

October 14, 2014 John Callahan and the Board are working on the details for a noon 

time lunch meeting right in the heart of Boston for the October 

meeting, at the Harpoon Brewery located at 306 Northern Avenue.  

Please stay tuned to that as well… 

 

Sincerely, Kevin W. Lally, CET,, President, Boston Chapter ASPE 

http://www.aspebostonchapter.org/
mailto:kwl@eldaar-craftdesign,com
mailto:kwl@eldaar-craftdesign,com
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Technical Report 
 

Next Meeting 

Tuesday April 15, 2014. (This is the third Tuesday:) 

This is a joint meeting with PHCC. 

The meeting will be held at the Marriot Hotel, Quincy, MA 

 

Main Program 

NFPA 13D and Integrated Plumbing System's Design 

 

Speaker 

Tom Keefe from Viega, LLC 

 

Program Schedule 

Social hour:    5:00 to 6:00 

Dinner:    6:00 to 6:45 

Chapter Business   6:45 to 7:00 

Speaker/Technical Session:  7:00 to 8:30 

 

 

 Mr. Keefe is a Licensed Plumber in both Massachusetts and New Hampshire and has worked in the plumbing trade for over 30 

years.  He has extensive experience in the Hydronic Heating Industry including: boiler installation, water distribution systems and has also 

worked in the industrial piping industry on furnaces used to make Semi-conductors.  Tom had owned and operated his own plumbing busi-

ness and worked for the Watts Regulator Company as a technical support engineer for the backflow preventer and water regulator divi-

sion, prior to coming to Viega. 

 

 Tom spent his first 5 years with Viega, LLC as a Technical Support Specialist, becoming proficient in providing support for all 

Viega product lines and assists when called upon, with field installations and trainings.  Tom transitioned into the role of Fire Sprinkler 

Designer in April of 2010 and brings a high level of enthusiasm to the position drawn from his industry experience, and imparts a great 

sense of confidence and excitement in our products to the customer.  In his tenure as Fire Sprinkler Designer Tom has designed hundreds 

of NFPA 13D PEX Fire Protection systems for the North American marker and has worked hand in hand on dozens of job-sites with in-

stalling contractors to ensure proper installation. 

 

By Laurence D. Johnston, CPD, V.P. Technical, Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

 
 
 

 

Plumbing Engineering Opportunities 

www.arup.com/careers/ 
 

At Arup, our innovative spirit compels us to express our ingenuity in 

unique ways —developing many of the world’s most innovative 

and sustainable buildings, transport and civil engineering projects.  

Arup is a global engineering and consulting firm of 11,000 creative 

minds. Our integrated approach to engineering and design brings 

together the best professionals to meet our clients’ needs. 

 

We are currently seeking Plumbing Engineers at various levels to 

join our Boston office. The ideal candidates will have superior de-

sign and analysis skills, to plan and design systems for buildings, 

including high rises, laboratories, educational facilities and other 

commercial architecture. PEs with Revit knowledge are preferred. 
 

For more information please contact Kelley Simpson at  

kelley.simpson@arup.com or 310.578.454 

 

Also check out Arup’s article in Metropolis Magazine: 

http://www.metropolismag.com/September-2013/The-Skys

-the-  Limit/index.php?cparticle=1&siarticle=0#artanc 



 www.aspebostonchapter.org    4             www.aspe.com 

                 Membership News 
 
  

Welcome New Members to the Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

The Boston Chapter is happy to announce that we have five new members this month. We would like to welcome the following members: 
 

Paul Fiejdasz, PE   Full Member    Reinhardt Associates  Agawam, MA 

Thomas M. Quinn   Affiliate Member  Gustavo Preston   Boston, MA   

Shaun Gallano   Full Member  Vanderweil Engineers  Boston, MA   

Phu Sinh Ha, G.E.   Full Member   ---   Dorchester, MA   

Vasco Serpa Demelo Full Member  Avid Engineers    Billerica, MA  

 

 

We Have A Winner! 

 

 Congratulations to Thomas Betteridge, PE at Design Group Facility Solutions in Concord, NH.  He was the first mem-

ber to notify this past month me that he renewed his membership online.  Surprisingly nobody else notified me that they re-

newed online so our other two Dunkin Donuts gift card went unclaimed for the month.  We will offer three more gift cards to 

the first three members that notify that they have renewed online.  Just email me and let me know that you renewed online 

and the $10 Dunkin Donuts gift card is yours. 

 

 

It Is Time to Renew! 
 

 The names below are the Boston Chapter Members who need to renew their membership in April.  Do it online, it is fast, it is easy, 

and your coffee for the week just might be on the house courtesy of the Boston Chapter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Going, Going, Gone 
 

 I have deleted nearly 50 ex-members from the Boston Chapter’s newsletter mailing list. We are sorry to lose contact with you via the 

newsletter, but it is a member benefit.  If you decide to rejoin the chapter, we will gladly add you back on the newsletter mailing list.  Please 

make a point of mentioning this to your coworkers so that they know why they won’t be getting a newsletter any more unless they rejoin. 

 

 

Returning Members 50% off Promotion 
 

 If your membership lapsed in 2012 (or any year prior to that), you are eligible to rejoin the Society at a 50% discount.  Regardless of 

how many years it has been since your membership lapsed, all it takes to become a member again is to fill out the form available at 

www.aspe.org.  This promotion has been extended for a few more months. 

 

By John Callahan, CPD,  V.P. Membership, Boston Chapter ASPE 

Thomas W. Bryant  

Joseph R. Cinco  

Steven L. Forte P.E., CPD 

Robert E. Handschiegl Jr. 

Laurence D. Johnston CPD 

Michael F. Kessler P.E, LEED AP, CPD 

Philippe Lauture  

Alfred J. Melchionda P.E. 

Saro Minassian P.E. 

John P. O'Neill P.E 

John H. Pokorny  

Andrew  Powers  

Adriana C. Rodriguez CPD, LEED AP BD+C 

John J Romano  

Jose Suazo  

Frederick Thomas  

Robert S. Wilkinson P.E. 

http://www.aspe.org/
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www.jhpokorny.net 
getinfo@jhpokorny.net   

 

1502 Providence Highway 

Norwood, MA  02062 
Tel (781) 762 - 2661    Fax (781) 762 - 5949 

KIRSCHNER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
8 Abbey Lane, PO Box 312 

Middleboro, MA 02346-0312 

Tel: 800-752-1588 Fax: 508-947-0850 

www.kirschnerassociates.com 

 

PATTERSON-KELLEY 

AMERIDEX PHX  WENDLAND TANK 

RITE BOILERS NATCO HEATERS 

SECURITY CHIMNEYS 

mailto:getinfo@jhpokorny.net
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         Legislative Report 
 

 
 Last February’s Legislative Report was a brief summary of the Massachusetts state accessibility laws and the 

regulations and responsibilities of the plumbing engineer.  A number of you have contacted me requesting a follow up 

article elaborating the plumbing engineer or designer’s responsibilities.  This month’s Legislative Report is an attempt to answer this ques-

tion.  

 

 The three main spaces of concern for the plumbing engineer in regards to accessibility are the public toilet rooms, bathing rooms 

and kitchens.  The following is a breakdown of each space and the specific items we, the plumbing engineer, are responsible for and can 

control, in regards to plumbing fixture accessibility 

 
Toilet Rooms:  
 

 Water closets shall be mounted at a height of 17” to 19” above finish floor.  Closet seats shall not be spring loaded and are to be of 

open front design.  The flush valve shall be hand operated or automatic.  Manual flush valves shall be mounted with the handle on 

the wide side of the water closets area, no more than 44 inches above finished floor.  Where 6 or more water closets are provided, an 

alternate accessible water closet shall be provided in addition to the primary accessible water closet. 

 Urinals shall be a maximum of 17” above finished floor.  The urinal flush valve shall be hand operated or automatic and be mounted 

a maximum of 44 inches above finish floor.  

 Lavatories shall be mounted with the rim no higher than 34” above the finish floor.  The lavatory shall extend a minimum of 17” from 

the wall to the front of the sink or counter.  Lavatory supply and waste piping shall be insulated or guarded.  The maximum lavatory 

bowl depth shall be 6-1/2 Inches.  The lavatory faucets shall be operable with one hand and may be manual or sensor operated.  

 Please note that the above mounting heights requirements are for adults, children ADA mounting heights vary by age group. 

 
Bathing Rooms: 
 

Shower stalls shall be 36” x 36” with no more than a 1/2” maximum curb or 30” x 60” with no curb.  A folding seat is to be provided in 

both shower sizes.  The controls shall be a single lever pressure balance mixing valve. A 36” x 36” shower stall shall have the controls 

located on the wall opposite to the seat.  A 30” x 60” shower stall shall have the controls located on the wall adjacent to the seat.  A spray 

shower attached to a 60” flexible metal hose and mounted to a 30” long slide bar is to be provided.  

 
Kitchens: 
 

Kitchen sinks shall be mounted with the rim no higher than 34” above the finish floor.  The sink depth shall not exceed 8”.  Sink supply 

and waste piping shall be insulated or guarded.  The sink faucet shall be operable with one hand and may be manual or sensor operated. 

 
The above requirements are an outline of ADA Accessibility Guidelines (ADAAG) and 521 CMR, The Rules and Regulations of the Massa-

chusetts Architectural Access Board, both should be referenced during design and are available on line at the following addresses: 

http://www.access-board.gov/guidelines-and-standards/buildings-and-sites/about-the-ada-standards/background/adaag 

http://lawlib.state.ma.us/source/mass/cmr/521cmr.html 

 
As always, I would like to encourage all members to feel free contact me either by phone or email regarding the article or any other legisla-

tive matters. 

 

By Frank Denisi, V.P. Legislative, Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

http://www.access-board.gov/guidelines-and-standards/buildings-and-sites/about-the-ada-standards/background/adaag
http://lawlib.state.ma.us/source/mass/cmr/521cmr.html
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From: 

The Fire Pump Testing Company 
 

Evaluation, Testing and Certification of Fire Suppression Systems 

Fire Pump Testing, Standpipe Testing and Building Commissioning 

Hydrant Flow Testing and Water Supply Analysis 
Residential and Commercial System Installation and Service 

Fire Protection Design and Engineering - System Hydraulic Analysis 

 
                                                   Tel: (617) 971-0700 

                                                        Fax: (617) 524-7171 

Cell: (617) 592-4236 
11 Varney Street                     http: //www.thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Boston, MA 02130-4109       Email: tom@thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Thomas Duross CPD         Member: ASPE, NFPA, AFSA, FCCCHR, BBB 


